St Paul’s Parent Council – Minutes October 2016
Present: - Mrs Maher, Mrs Fyffe, Yvonne Moohan, Lesley Ramage, Angela Elliott, Marion Morrison, Louise Allan, Karen Copland

· Nothing raised from previous minutes/meeting

· Parent Council PVG – forms have been issued to Parent Council members and could they please be returned to school office ASAP. Mrs Maher has also advised that there may be an option for members to go on a Child Protection Training course.

· Parent Helpers – At this year’s Parents Evening a form will be issued to collect the details of those parents within the school that may be able to assist during events such as school discos etc. Karen to produce a form for Thursday 13th October and all information collected to form a ‘helper bank’.

· Fire Procedure – Mrs Maher to forward a copy of the school’s procedure in order for it to be reworked to be applicable for Parent Council. Lesley volunteered to rework this. A clear plan and role for each Parent Council member to be issued on completion. Marion and Louise will include the fire procedure in the folder that has to be put together allowing all current information to be accessed easily.

· Account Update – Current balance is £2421.66. A cheque banked from the builders of £100 (donation for summer event), just over £100 profit from the Communion photos, £50 spent on Halloween, summer event let £80 and £18 petty cash. A cheque for £520 has been issued to the school from the Parent Council to go towards the cost of transport for the Panto and a receipt will follow.

· Homework – The meeting regarding homework had 38 parents/carers in attendance. 15 of those agreed to form a working group which was scheduled to take place on Monday 10th October, however only 1 of the 15 replied as able to attend on that date. This will now be rescheduled until after the October break.

· Playground Equipment – All equipment has now arrived in school. They include skittles, dominoes, tumble tower, hula hoops, chalk, bats/balls etc.

· Residential Trip – A meeting will be held on Thursday 6th October at 6.30pm for the parents of P6/P7 children regarding the trip. It has been suggested that a Ceilidh be held in order to raise funds for the trip. And there is also an option of paying up the trip. Alternative activities etc. will be an option for those children who do not wish to participate.

· Easyfundraising – Only a small donation has been received through this website so far. Flyers available that could be issued to parents/carers to inform them and hopefully increase school funds. Karen to forward the flyers to Mrs Connelly in school office.

· Halloween Disco – Tuesday 1st November. Lesley has agreed to get tuck for this. Louise and Angela are available to help at the first half of the disco. Marion, Lesley, Karen and Yvonne are available to help at both first and second. Flyers to be issued at Parents Evening for further help.  Mrs Maher provided a note of staff helpers to Yvonne.
· Halloween Party – Church Hall Saturday 29th October. Tickets £5 per adult and £1 per child. Louise has agreed to make up the tickets/flyers and to pass them to Mrs Connelly to be printed in school office. Tickets can go on sale at the Parents Evening on 13th October. Louise, Marion and Angela will be available for the first part of the evening to sell tickets. Karen and Yvonne will be available for both parts of the evening. There will be no raffle at the party only a couple of games and a pumpkin carving contest.

· Christmas Shopping Evening – 6 requests for tables so far, which is quite a slow response compared to last year. Karen to forward the booking form to Yvonne for the tables.

· Class Fundraising – Children have to do their own drawing which can then be put on items such as tea towels/Christmas cards etc which can then be sold, raising funds for the school. These have to be returned to the company by 31st Oct to guarantee delivery before Christmas, so it was agreed by Mrs Maher that the children could do these on Thursday 13th October.

· Buddy Bench – The lettering bought for the bench is unsuitable for outdoors therefore an alternative has to be found. And it has been agreed to paint the bench red/grey/white to compliment the school colours. The paint has to be purchased for this.

· Any other business – A question of music lessons has been raised, is this something that is available to the children?  Mrs Maher informed that an assessment is done with children in P6 to assess their suitability. Should they be suitable then they are offered guitar lessons. It was agreed that the Parent Council issue a letter for and on behalf of the parents/carers to find out if there is anything else available. A question was also raised regarding the funding for those with additional needs – is there any funding available. Mrs Maher informs that there is no additional funding available. Yvonne informs that the SPTC have issued one space on an Anti-bullying seminar that is being held in Johnstone Town Hall, would there be any volunteers for this place? Louise has agreed to attend.

· No other business.

· Next meeting Thursday 3rd November 2016.
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